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WQ.108/2018

WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR EDUCATION
BY DEPUTY R.J. WARD OF ST. HELIER
ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 10th JULY 2018

Question
Will the Minister advise —

(a) what services of the Department of Education, if any, were outsourced during the last term of
the States and to which companies;

(b) what savings were made, if any, in each tranche of outsourcing;

(c) how much of any such savings were dependent on a reduction in wages or staffing levels, or a
change in working terms and conditions; and

(d) how many of these outsourced contracts involved the use of zero-hours contracts?

Answer

a) No services of the Education Department were outsourced by the Education Department during the last
term of the States.

b) No Services were outsourced so this answer is £0
c) No Services were outsourced so this answer is £0

d) Not applicable.



